Hamilton High SSC and Governance Team

Meeting Minutes

December 11, 2008

       Members Present:



Members Absent:      

Jim Allured - Principal





Betty Boevers – Chairman



Rebekah Mortensen – teacher

Mary Kleinvachter – Co-Chair, teacher

Steve Crawford – teacher  Marc Capralis – Secretary, teacher


Luke Hodlin – student


Debra Nevills – Co-Secretary, classified

Niki Guillory - parent


Jim Koester - parent




Regina Rizo - student

 






Nathan Steele – student 







Jennifer Anderson – parent

Agenda Items:

1) Call to Order – The Hamilton School Site Council meeting was called to order at 3:23 P.M. on December 11, 2008.  

2) Roll Call – Six members were present including the Chair and Secretary.  Seven members were absent.

3) Changes/Additions to the agenda – None.

4) Membership – No changes.

5) Minutes – The secretary read the minutes from the October 9, 2008 SSC meeting, which were approved as read.  

6) Public Comment – None.
7) SPSA budget update - Mr. Allured said that there is still no approved budget for this year in California, so the SSC had no budget to approve.  The district is holding back 75% of the rolled-over categorical funds from last year and 50% of current categorical allocations.  The statewide budget deficit will have an effect on Hemet schools, but our district anticipated this budget crisis over the past two years by using funds sparingly.  The district can probably survive an anticipated three million dollar budget shortfall throughout next year without reducing personnel.                                                                                                                                                                                                            

8) Review revised draft of the 2008-09 School Plan for Student Achievement (SPSA) – Mr. Allured gave us the revised SPSA to review and insert in our SPSA binders.  He also discussed the new Apex program, which is an on-line school with over one hundred courses.  Hamilton High will purchase ten licenses for the school year, which will begin in January 2009.  During summer school, we will be able to borrow other schools’ licenses that do not have summer school.  This will be of great benefit to teachers at Hamilton who teach multiple subjects in the same classroom during summer school.  A student can take two classes at a time, and can work at his/her own speed.  To pass a course, a student must achieve 80% mastery on all assessments including the semester final examination.  All assessments are taken on campus with the teacher of record.  Assignments can be accessed on line 24 hours a day, 7 days per week.  
9) Other business – Mary Kleinvachter offered a brief recap of the Healthy Kids Survey, which students take in 5th, 7th, and 11th grade about their opinions regarding the use of drugs, alcohol, and tobacco.  She said that Valerie Velez might come to the next SSC meeting to discuss the results of the Healthy Kids Survey.  Mary Kleinvachter also said that Steve Crawford desires to resign his membership in the SSC.
10) Meeting Schedule – Mr. Allured tentatively scheduled the next SSC meeting for February 12, 2009.

11) Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 4:34 p.m. 

